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Fort Sill celebrates National Hispanic Heritage 
Month: Recognizing contributions and diversity
As the nation commemorates National Hispanic Heritage Month from 
Sept. 15 to Oct. 15, Fort Sill proudly joins in recognizing the achievements 
and profound contributions of Hispanic Americans to the U.S. Army and 
our nation.

Click on a story to read the complete version online. Note some networks do not 
allow access to embedded links. For those readers under this network restriction, 
right click the article you want to read and “Copy link location” into your browser. 

IMCOM hosts EFMP Managers Training 
Conference at Hunter Army Airfield
IMCOM hosted the Exceptional Family Member Program Managers 
Training Conference Aug. 21-25 at Hunter Army Airfield. EFMP managers 
from around the world attended the conference, where they received 
training to enhance EFMP services on every installation in support of 
Soldiers, their Families and Army readiness.

Tip of the Week: ‘Quick Links’ on your garrison website brings 
you dining and recreation, gate information, garrison phone book 
and more!
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Fort Hamilton holds annual 
9/11 remembrance ceremony
USAG Fort Hamilton, in Brooklyn, New York, hosted its annual 9/11 
remembrance and observance ceremony Sept. 8 at the base’s 
Community Club. The solemn event honored the victims and first 
responders of the Sept. 11, 2001, terrorist attacks that killed nearly 
3,000 people.

Grafenwoehr Elementary School officially 



IMCOM Weekly News Sampler, Thursday, Sept. 21, 2023, page 2

Picatinny Arsenal’s ‘Coffee With the 
Commander’ takes people-first approach
“Our orientation and onboarding process is broken, and we know that,” 
said LTC Alexander D. Burgos, Picatinny Arsenal garrison commander, as he 
met with a small group of recently hired employees during an open-ended 
early morning discussion aptly called “Coffee With the Commander.”

U.S. Army in Japan residents join 
Japanese river cleanup effort
U.S. Army in Japan personnel joined about 1,300 Japanese residents 
who gathered Sept. 3 for the 41st annual Sagami River cleanup event 
here near Camp Zama.

Fort Carson hosts career summit
The Fort Carson Transition Assistance Program, U.S. Chamber of 
Commerce Foundation and Hiring our Heroes hosted the annual Fort 
Carson career summit Aug. 30-31  to help Soldiers and their Families 
successfully transition from active service to the civilian sector.

Fort Johnson continually works to upgrade, 
replace HVAC systems in steamy locale
Louisiana is tough on air conditioning systems, and this summer’s heat is 
even more intense than the norm. But Fort Johnson’s Directorate of 
Public Works not only takes the required proactive steps to ensure the 
installation’s heating, ventilation and air conditioning systems perform as 
designed, but also assures the life-cycle replacement of systems or 
components when needed.

Ribbon cutting at Vicenza High School
The Department of Defense Education Activity and the Vicenza 
community celebrated the opening of the new DODEA Vicenza High 
School Friday morning with a ribbon cutting ceremony. The opening is 
special for the whole Vicenza community, the military on post and 
Italians off post, said Col. Scott Horrigan, commander of USAG Italy.



Community members run to honor the fallen
at Fort Riley’s 11th Annual Fallen Hero Run
More than 360 Soldiers, Family members, Gold Star and Survivor 
families, and civilians gathered Sept. 9 for Fort Riley’s 11th annual Fallen 
Hero Run. The run is held annually on the Saturday prior to 9/11 to 
commemorate the contributions, commitments and sacrifices of fallen 
service members.

ID-S team members share intern-to-IMCOM 
experience with women STEM students
The road to progress along the Army civilian career path starts with the 
first step. For many years, the shoes to those footsteps all belonged to 
men. But now, women have a firm footprint in STEM fields, and they are 
in demand across numerous industries, even while still students.

Devens RFTA: The future is full of possibilities
The U.S. Army Springfield Recruiting Company recently held a Future 
Soldiers Mega Event at Devens Reserve Forces Training Area. The 
event was an excellent opportunity for the new recruits to gain 
knowledge about Army concepts, build relationships with each other 
and learn from seasoned Soldiers.

Fort Meade hosts inaugural LE Symposium, 
fostering collaboration among 25+ agencies
Fort Meade welcomed more than 50 law enforcement professionals 
from more than 25 agencies across the local, state and federal 
spectrum to what is hoped-to-be the inaugural Law Enforcement 
Symposium Sept. 7.

Fort Knox announces weekly plans
for Suicide Prevention Month
Fort Knox officials are planning a series of efforts to get the community 
talking about Suicide Prevention Month this year. This year’s theme, 
“Connect to Protect, Support is Within Reach,” is aimed at doing just 
that.
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IMCOM GROUNDBREAKING EVENTS
Oct. 23, Redstone Arsenal, Alabama
Ribbon cutting for Outdoor Learning Center. Ceremony celebrates Redstone 
Arsenal’s successful participation in the Resilient Energy Funding for Readiness 
and Modernization program that rewards outstanding energy and conservation 
efforts. 

SOURCE: Event information is provided by installation staff,  who upload it to the IMCOM HQ 
G4 SharePoint calendar. Contact local personnel for more information. 
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Ribbon cutting opens new 
CID office on Carlisle Barracks
Carlisle Barracks Garrison Commander LTC Priscella Nohle, Special 
Agent-in-Charge Joel Kirch, Special Agent Michael Asherman, and Craig 
Rudy, Director of Public Works, cut a ribbon to celebrate the opening of 
the new Army Criminal Investigation Division office on Carlisle Barracks 
during a ceremony Sept. 7.
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